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Prez Sez

Prez Sez for November 2014

Hi from the Saints club.

Elections for Officers

This month we will be electing officers for next year. Thisyear, Emanuel Morris, Mike Dierker
and myself have agreed to run again. No one el se was nominated.

Need a Volunteer for VP

However, Dick Magee cannot run next year due to failing health, so we need a volunteer for vice
president.

The VP isin charge of the membership roster, sends our membership cards and can run a
meeting if the president cannot be there. The latter has never happened in my recollection. We
have largely automated the membership roster with a database that the VP uses and | maintain.
Being a member should involve more than just going to the field and taking advantage our great
facility. | want to encourage everyone to think about serving as VP.

Next Meeting

Next meeting we will be voting on the Member of the Y ear, Officer of the Y ear, Most
Spectacular Crash Award and Boner Award.

Christmas Party

At the last meeting we decided to go to a restaurant “dutch treat” for our Christmas party. We
will go to the same place we went last year — Tony’s On the Main in downtown St. Charles. This
will beinstead of our regular meeting. We will meet at Tony’s on December 11™ at 7:00 p.m.
We give away two $100 attendance prizes for members based on a drawing of the attendance
tickets you filled out during the year at the meetings. The menu can be seen at:
http://www.tonysonmain.com/Tony's-On-Main-Restaurant-M enu.html#Tony's Entrees

Hope to see you at the next meeting. We will meet on Thursday November 13th at the Mark
Twain hobby shop.

Richard




Meeting Schedule

Meeting Dates: 2014: Nov 13, and Dec 11.

Meeting Time: 7to 9 pm

Meeting Location: Mark Twain Hobby Shop

From eastbound 1-70 take the Zumbehl exit north and turn right on West
Clay. Go 1/4 mile. Mark Twain Hobbieswill be on your right. The meeting
room is entered via the leftmost outside door for Mark Twain Hobbies.
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Meeting Minutes

September Meeting Minutes (10/9/2014)

Meeting called to order 10/09/2014 by President, Richard Jenkins.

Roll call was done by the President. Dick Magee isin the Hospital. There were 11 in attendance.
There are currently 61 members on board so far this year and 9 openings at thistime.

We welcomed a new member, Wes Walle. In away, we were welcoming him back, as he said
that six years ago he was our club’s secretary, He went to Germany, and there he flew awide
variety of planes.

Our Treasurer, Mike Dierker was present and he gave treasures report.

There was a motion to accept the Treasures report as given. Approved.

There was a motion to accept the Secretary’s report as printed. Approved.

Field committee report: The field looks good. All the beans are still in but the corn isall gone.



There were no safety incidents to report.

Old business: Our President turned the discussion toward Ultralights. He reinforced our
standing that under no circumstances will we allow our field to be utilized by Ultralights and
their pilots. Jerry, our landlord is opposed to Ultralights, and at no time has given anyone
permission to access the field for landings or take offs with Ultralights. We are also not
allowing model rockets.

New Business. The election of officers was done. Existing memberswill retain their current
positions; with the exception of the Vice president position which is under consideration. The
Vice president makes the ‘roll call’ at the meetings. He keeps track of the number of members
and keeps track of our allowable new member quota. Heis also responsible for issuing
membership cards and membership packets. Dick McGee currently holds this position. At the
time of the meeting, we learned that Dick had spent some time in the hospital and his continued
role of Vice President was uncertain. Our discussion turned towards the timing of getting the
newsletter out. Should it be issued right after the meetings or alittle before the next meeting?
We agreed to keep current issuance, with is sometime before the next meeting.

The 2014 Christmas Party: In the past the club paid for part of the meal. Asabudgeting
consideration, we asked for about 20 buck a person. Ron Kilb suggested that we just put a
location in the newsletter and wait to see who shows up. Our President said that he would pick a
place, unless amember has apreference. The last place was nice, and they have had it there two
yearsinarow. Our President said he will put something out in an email. RSVP to Richard if
they are going to be interested. We just order off the menu at the restaurant. Doug suggested
having apicnic at the field. We agreed to try this next flying season.

Show and Tell: Doug Sanders brought an E-flite P51 mustang. It comes with retracts, functional
flaps, 4 blade propeller, and AS3X. It’s a foamy and its pretty authentic looking. (See picture).
He uses a Dx6 with voice warnings. He said that he got 6 minutes of flight time.

50/50 — Paul Trendley

Attendance prize — Ron Kilb, Glen Basler (the coffee guy), Danny Conway, Ron Anderson,
Richard Jenkins. .

Motion to adjourn.



SHOW AND TELL

Doug Sanders & his E-flite P-51




